Visit to Police Radio Shop — February 2, 2009 — Purpose was to pick up 25 MA/COM
P7200 radios for training purposes. Met at the shop with Sam Steffan, Sarah, Andrew
Kitzke, Dan Berendt, Matthew Williamson.

Picked up 25 P 7200 radios. The radios had belt clips on them which we did not specify.
Sarah stated that she put them on. They showed us how to remove them.

Additionally, the labels identifying the radios were place over the front speaker. We
removed these labels due to operational considerations. Discussions had occurred in the
past about the location of the labels. Labels on the front of the radio, over the speaker
was never considered,

Note: the 25 radios came with antennas and with 24 batteries. We were one battery short.

Prior to leaving the Radio Shop I stated our desire to inventory the radio equipment in the
near future to determine that we had received the correct equipment.

We assessed the Personality that was programmed for the radios and discovered that
Profile 6 and Profile 8 were not programmed the way they should have been. I emailed
Sam Steffan on Feb. 3 and informed him of this.

At this time we also picked up 15 boxes or 750 nickel metal hydride batteries for the
radios.



